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COUNTY ADMINISTRATION COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES 
January 14, 2016 

 
 

The County Administration Committee of the Broome County Legislature met on Thursday, 
January 14, 2016 in the Legislative Conference Room, Sixth Floor, Edwin L. Crawford County 
Office Building, Binghamton, New York.  
 
Members Present:  R. Keibel (Chair), S. Flagg, J. Shaw, M. Sopchak, M. Whalen 
    
Members Absent:  None 
  
Others Present:  D. Reynolds, S. Baker, R. Heebner, M. Kaminsky, K. Myers, A. Martin, C. 

Dziedzic, R. O’Donnell, Legislature; J. Bernardo, County Exec’s Office; M. 
Kalka, J. Knebel, OMB; D. Schofield, DPW; C. Edwards, Health; J. Flynn, 
C. Secor, Purchasing; J. Roby, Press & Sun-Bulletin 

  
The County Administration Committee meeting was called to order by the Chairman at 4:00 PM. 
Mr. Whalen made a motion to move the agenda, seconded by Mr. Shaw. 
 
The Committee took the following action with regard to the matters before it: 
 
#31 RESOLUTION ADOPTING LOCAL LAW INTRO. NO. 1 OF 2016, ENTITLED: "A LOCAL 

LAW AMENDING THE BROOME COUNTY CHARTER AND ADMINISTRATIVE CODE 
CHAPTER 257-40 FEES SCHEDULE AND CHAPTER 305-5 DEPARTMENT OF 
HEALTH FEES FOR OPERATING PERMITS AND REVIEW OF PLANS” 

Ms. Edwards stated that the State Department of Health had handled the inspection of tanning 
salons since 2012, but the State has shifted the responsibility to the local County Health 
Departments under new regulations. She further stated that the County will honor current state 
permits until they are up for renewal. One new regulation is that tanning bed timers will no longer 
be set by the user, but by the owner or manager of the tanning salon. She further stated that the 
Health Department employees have been properly trained in how to review/inspect tanning salons 
with regard to the new regulations. 
Carried. Ayes-5, Nays-0 
 
#32 RESOLUTION ADOPTING LOCAL LAW INTRO NO. 2 OF 2016, ENTITLED “A LOCAL 

LAW REPEALING CHAPTER 228 OF THE BROOME COUNTY CHARTER AND 
CODE” 

Mr. Schofield stated that the Administration wants to repeal the current Road Use Agreement 
(RUA) law because it is outdated and negatively affects local businesses, which it wasn’t originally 
intended to. He further stated that a new RUA local law will be coming before the Legislature in 
either February or March. 
Carried. Ayes-5, Nays-0 
 
There being no further business to come before the Committee at this time, a motion to adjourn 
was made by Mr. Shaw, seconded by Mr. Whalen. The meeting adjourned at 4:08 PM. 


